Recommendation Letter

To Whom It May Concern,

It is my great pleasure to recommend Mr. Ngoc-Quang Nguyen for admission to the Seoul National
Univeristy’s Department of Computer Science and Engineering. I have known Ngoc-Quang for a
year and was delighted to serve as both his mentor at Voronoi Inc. During that time, I watched
Ngoc-Quang grow into an outstanding individual who excels in both his academic and personal
pursuits.

As Ngoc-Quang’s mentor, I witnessed his extraordinary ability to quickly understand advanced
computer science field concepts and then adeptly apply them to real world situations firsthand. His
project about applying artificial intelligence and machine learning was particularly impressive. In
it he designed, built, and programmed a model that could predict the binding affinity of the drug
and the protein target.

Ngoc-Quang’s academic accomplishments are rivaled only by his personal strengths. His
compassion and charisma are beyond his years and he is well-loved by his peers, as well as all
those who had the pleasure of teaching him. Whenever any of his colleagues are having a difficult
time or feeling down, he never fails to step in with an encouraging word and a smile.

I highly recommend you accept Ngoc-Quang into your PhD Computer of Science and Engineering
program. I am confident he will make an excellent addition to your university's community. Please
feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding his character or past academic work.

Sincerely,

Tran Le Anh Tuan, PhD

at Korea Advanced Institute of Science
and Technology (KAIST), Yuseong-gu,
Daejeon, Korea.

Al researcher, Voronoi. Inc

32, Songdogwahak-ro, Yeonsu-gu, Incheon
Tel: (+82) 10-6481-2305
Email:tuantla80@gmail.com



